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141 Main Street, P.O. Box 447 

Haydenville, Massachusetts 01039-0447 
Ph: (413) 268-8400    Fax: (413) 268-8409 

 

 
Minutes for meeting on 
April 4, 2017 
 

Members: present not present 

Walter (Kim) Boas x  

Mary Dudek x   

    Gerald Mann  x  

Robert Stinson x  

Charles Dudek x  

   

Others present:   

 

 

Meeting called to order at 10:00 a.m.   

 

1. The committee discussed with Patrick Roche of the Metro Area planning Council 

(MAPC) (Mr. Roche participated telephonically) a program in which the Town 

could be reimbursed for up to 30% of the cost of the purchase and installation of 

LED street lights.  Replacing the current street lights with LED equipment would 

result in a lamp wattage reduction of 50% and reduction in the annual energy cost 

for the street lights by 50%. The net cost to the Town to replace existing street 

lights would be approximately $27,024.00, with a payback of 3.8 years. The 

MAPC would assist the Town in purchasing and project management.  The 

committee encouraged the Town to participate in this program. K. Boas stated 

that he had prepared information for the Capital Planning Committee’s 

consideration and for inclusion of a warrant article for Town Meeting in June 

2017.  

2. G. Mann moved to adjourn the meeting. R. Stinson second. Approved, so voted 5-

0. Meeting adjourned at 11:25 a.m. 

 

 

Charles J. Dudek 

Secretary  


